South Cortland Cemetery Notes (John Hoeschele; current as of Apri 24, 2011)

Cemetery location: Cortlandville Tax map #: 95-10-07

Property class: 695 (cemetery)

- > The listing below is a combination of transcriptions taken at Cemetery between 2009-2010 and those taken by Katherine Worden Cutts (Cortland) in 1932, now on file at the Cortland County Historical Society. As such, it constitutes a fairly accurate indication of the burials within the South Cortland Cemetery though some headstones are now illegible or missing altogether.
- > The column marked "Leads, Additional Info, etc." and the running pages beneath the table itself are ongoing research and findings from misc. sources, including online searches, findings at the CCHS research, information provided by descendents, etc.

Last name	First name	Middle	Born	Died	Age	Relationship	Leads, Additional Info, Etc.
Aldrich	Henry	A.		1843, Dec. 19	5 mos, 24 days	Son of Taft & Julia Aldrich	
Andreus	Almond	D		1828, Sept 4	8 yrs, 10 mos	Son of Seldem & Alma	
						Andreus	
Andreus	Alma			1831, Aug. 20	42 yrs	Wife of Seldem Andreus	
Bradley	Francis	Wilcox				"CT. Mil Rev War"	
Brandow	Abraham			1855, Jan 6	64 yrs		
Cable	Benjamin			1844, May 18	55 yrs		
Calvert	John			1808	77 yrs		Calvert genealogy avail at Library of Congress (tracing to Ireland); additional info available in pages below and also via Bob Calvert of Phil., PA (see link on website) Calvert is an important founding family / land owner in Cortland (e.g.: Calvert Street)
Chapin	Jane	C.		1861, March 1	74 yrs	Wife of James Chapin	
Chapin	James			1856, March 31	76 yrs		Listed in 1820 Homer Census (?) Part 2, pg 527
Chapin	A.	B.					
Chapin	Lester			1837, Apr 17	27 yrs		
Chapin	Lucy	J.		1834, June 26	11 yrs	Daughter of James & Jane C.	
Chapin	Hamilton	E.		1842, Mar 21	3 yrs, 10 mos, 21 days	Son of Nathan & Matilda Chapin	From Cortland Democrat, 1942: 6 Apr 1842 Died, In Cortland Ville, on the 21st ult. Hamilton E., son of Nathan CHAPIN, in the 4th year of his age" Listing continues to Amaziah, below
Chapin	Henry	D.		1845, May 27	26 yrs, 9 mos		
Chapin	Amaziah	В.		1842, Apr 2	5 years, 11 mos, 26 days	Son of Nathan & Matilda Chapin	"Died, In the same place [Cortland Ville] on the 2d inst., Amaziah B., son of N. CHAPIN, above, aged 6 years."

Cole	Arthur	G.	1881, Sept. 29	10 yrs, 26 days	Son of Fayette & Phebe	Arthur G. Cole, B: Nov 1880 - D: Sep 29, 1881 Cortland; F: Fayette (B Sept28, 1855) M: Phebe Matilda Stebbins (B: March 4 1849, Groton)
Cole	Elizabeth		1842, Jan 7	38 yrs, 3 mos	Wife of Captain John Cole	From 1885 History of Cortland (Biographies) Excerpt: "John Cole, son of Azor, married for his first wife Joanna Edgecomb, and for his second wife Betsy McNish. They reared a large family of children, six of whom are still living, two onlyHarrison De Loss and A. Leroyresiding in the county.
						John Cole was in the War of 1812, himself and his horses having been impressed into the service for the transportation of army supplies. He was a mason by trade and lived in South Cortland until he went to Pennsylvania, where he died in 1850 at the age of eighty-eight years."
Cole	Joanna		1825, Dec 31	45 yrs, 3 mos	Wife of John Cole	From Cortland Observer: "11 Jan 1826 Died, In this town, on the evening of the 31st ult., Mrs. Joanna, wife of Capt. John COLE, aged 45."
Cummings	Betsy		1827, Mar 25	2 yrs, 3 mos	Daughter of Learned & Rachel Cummings	Shared stone with Lucena
Cummings	Erastus		1890, Aug 20	78 yrs	Husband of Parmelia Cummings	Shared stone w/ Erastus 1889 Cortland County Directory: Residing in S. Cortland
Cummings	Freeman		1844, Apr 12	15 yrs	Son of Learned & Rachel Cummings	
Cummings	Learned		1842, Nov 22	57 yrs	Father of Freeman	
Cummings	Lucena		1827, May 4	10 mos	"her sister" (Betsy's) / also a Daughter of Learned & Rachel Cummings	Shared stone w/ Betsy
Cummings	Parmelia		1894, Nov. 23	74 yrs	Wife of Erastus Cummings	Shared stone w/ Erastus
Cummings	Rachel		1842, Oct. 23	55 yrs	Wife of Learned Cummings	Headstone missing or obliterated
Cummings	William		1880, Nov. 5	34 yrs, 6 mos		
Cutter	Matilda		1842, May 22	52 yrs	Wife of Benjamin Cutter	
Daboll	John		1829, Apr 4	76 yrs	Husband of Anstis Daboll	Listed in Early settlers of Cortland County" Source: Revolutionary War Graves, from "Abstract of Graves of Revolutionary Patriots (multi-volume work)" by Patricia Law Hatcher. Dallas: Pioneer Heritage Press, 1987. Notes indicate town the grave is located in. As of April 2000, this database was available on Ancestry.com as one of their free databases.
						Enlistments in 76th NYVI outside of Cortland (for McLean)

Daboll	Anstis			1845, Jun 9	82 yrs	Wife of John Daboll	Listed in 1840 Census, Pensioners listing, for "West Half of Cortland" (age 74) Also lists a "Elias Daboll"
Davis	Charles			1838, Nov. 6	47 years	Husband of Eliza Davis	Cutt's 1932 transcription notes at CCHS read: "brother of Herbert Davis"
Davis	Eliza		1798, Apr 21	1866, Nov. 12		Wife of Charles Davis	Cortland Repository - Marriages 1814-1824: "21 Jul 1814 Married In this town, on the 17th inst., by the Rev. Elnathan WALKER, Mr. Charles DAVIS to Miss Eliza BLACKMAN."
Davis	Lottie	F.		1889, July 26	32 yrs, 2 mos, 26 days	Wife of Warren W. Davis	
Davis	Perry	G.	1825	1875		Husband of Sarah Ann Davis	
Davis	Sarah	Ann	1840	1890			
Davis	William	А		1865, July 9	10 yrs, 6 mos	Child of Warren W. & Charlotte M. Davis	
Davis	Avis	Ann		1849, Oct 14	7 mos, 12 days	Child of Warren W. & Charlotte M. Davis	
Ford	Allen	B.		1854, July 1	20 yrs, 11 mos, 4 days	Son of Zina & Lydia Ford	Headstone missing, but footstone remains
Ford	Alver	C.		1839, Oct. 14	31 yrs	Husband of Serepta Ford	
Ford	Lydia			1863, July 24	71 yrs, 11 moa	Wife of Zina Ford	
Ford	Oliver			1842, Nov 21	53 yrs, 5 mos, 11 days		
Ford	Oliver			1839			Listed in 1835 Census for Town of Virgil (household: 4)
Ford	Revilo			1820, July 27	41 yrs		Cortland Republican (1815-1821): "9 Aug 1820 Obituary. Died - In this town, on the 27th ult., Capt. Revilo FORD aged 40. His death was occasioned by the falling of a limb upon him, two days before, while chopping in the woods."
Ford	Serepta			1883, Sept. 5	72 yrs.	Wife of Alver Ford	Wife of Oliver Ford; Note: From Cortland County Democrat 1883: Died. FORD - In South Cortland, N.Y., Sept. 5, 1883, Mrs. Serepta FORD, aged 73 years
Ford	Zina			1862, Mar 11	77 yrs	Husband of Lydia Ford	From Smith's history: "The Methodists never had a society in the place, but some of that denomination formed a class and called to their aid ministerial aid at various times. Ezra Rood, his son Reuben, Asher Wilcox, Zina Ford and others were prominent in this work. They never had a church building here." Also listed in Zina household (1850 Census) were: - Julia Pierce, age 10 (born in Cortland) - Anna Lee, age 92 (born in Rhode Island?)
							- Affilia Lee, age 92 (boff) in Rhode Island?)
Ford	Zina	T.		1857, April 1	6 yrs		Presumably son of Zina & Lydia

Hard	Chester		1837, May 4	2 yrs, 4 mos	Son of John S. & Harriett Hard	
Hawley	Daniel	R.	1894, Nov. 29	38 yrs.	Husband of Phebe R. Hawley	
Hawley	Phebe	A.	1889, Oct. 29,	55 yrs	Wife of Daniel R Hawley	
Hoyt	Isaac	N.	1847, March 1		-	
Jarvis	Mary	M.	1837, March 4	16 yrs, 5 mos	Daughter of Alvah & Rachel Jarvis	
Main	Lavander		1848, March 28	22 yrs		
Marshall	Alric		1838, Oct. 25	21 yrs.	Son of George and Mary	
Marshall	Mary		1838, Nov 10	16 yrs	Daughter of George & Mary Marshall	
Marshall	Wm (William)	W	1867, Nov 22	54 yrs, 1 mo, 11 days		
Marshall	Lydia		1870, Oct 28	54 yrs, 4 mos, 23 days	Wife of William W. Marshall	
Marshall	George				Veteran of Rev. War or War of 1812; stone missing or obliterated Burial confirmed by 1937 American Legion listing by Earle W. Wright (info courtesy Chris Buck & CCHS)	Burial confirmed by Chris Buck: "My reference was a book of veterans buried in Cortland current to Memorial Day, 1937. It was signed by Earle W. Wright, the American Legion member in charge of placing flags on veterans' graves."
Marshall	Polly		1854, June 23	63 yrs	Wife of George Marshall	
May	Electa		1841, Oct 7	1 yr, 4 mos, 16 days	Daughter of Joseph & Catherine May	
McAllister	Caroline		1814 1886	72 yrs	Wife of Robert McAllister	Shared stone w/ Robert
McAllister	Daniel		1851 1932	81 yrs		
McAllister	Jane		1833 1905	72 yrs		
McAllister	Morgan		1870, Sep 8	24 yrs, 29 days	Son of Robert & Caroline McAllister	From Cortland Democrat, 1870: "14 Oct 1870 Died. McALLISTER - At Shipman, Ill., the 9th inst., Morgan McALLISTER, aged 24 years. Mr. McALLISTER left Cortland some three years since, and found employment on the Chicago and St. Louis Railroad. While passing from one car to another as the train was in motion, he made a mis-step, falling between the cars and four passing over him. We learn that Mr. McALLISTER was a faithful employee, always at his post and doing his duty. His remains were brought home and services held in the Christian Church at south Cortland." From Cortland County Standard (1870): 18 Oct 1870

						Died. McALLISTER - In Shipman, III., Sept. 7th, Morgan McALLISTER, aged 24 years. The deceased was formerly of South Cortland, but for the past three years had been in the employ of the Chicago, Alton and St. Louis R.R. Co. as brakeman. On the night of the 7th ult., while passing along the top of the train, and just on the point of stepping from one car to another, the coupling broke, and the cars separating, he was precipitated to the track, where four of the cars passed over him, injuring him so severely that he died in about five hours. His remains were accompanied home by Mr. Zera TANNER, who was in the employ of the same road. We consider that the kindness of Mr. TANNER is worthy of this mention. Morgan is spoken of as upright and honest, and always at his post. His death was painfully sudden."
McAllister	Robert	1816	1879	63 yrs	Husband of Caroline McAllister	Shared stone with Caroline (Reads: "Mother & Father") From Cortland County Democrat 1879 "7 Nov 1879 Suicide. Robert McALLISTER, of South Cortland, committed suicide by cutting his throat Wednesday morning, at about four o'clock. He went out of the house shortly before that hour, and when his family went to look for him, he was found just around the corner of the house dead. The instrument used was an ordinary pocket knife, with which he had made an incision on each side of the throat, severing the veins. He had shown some signs of insanity for some days past, and had been carefully watched by members of the family. Mr. McALLISTER was a man of more than ordinary intelligence, and was well posted on all subjects. He was between fifty and sixty years of age. The coroner held an inquest on Wednesday, and the jury found a verdict substantially in accordance with the above facts." From 1886 Cortland Democrat, his widow's obit notice: "Died. McALLISTER - At South Cortland, June 8th, 1886, Mrs. Caroline McALLISTER, widow of the late Robert

							McALLISTER, aged 72 years.
							Below with her no more you'll meet, Her voice you'll hear no more Till Jesus bids you hail and greet, Her, on the other shore."
McAllister	Sarah	М	1850	1920	64 yrs		
McAllister	Watsford			1885, Aug. 7	44 yrs	Co. C. 76th Regiment NYV"	McALLISTER, WATTSFORDAge, 21 years. Enlisted at South Cortland, to serve three years, and mustered in as private, Co. C, November 15, 1861; discharged for disability, December 10, 1862, at Portsmouth, R. I. // McAllister died August 7, 1885, at 44 years of age. He is buried in South Cortland, NY, in a cemetery on Route 13 next to the former SCM factory // 1889 Cortland County Directory lists a "Mrs. McAllister" (_4) of S. Cortland Cortland County enlistments, 76th infantry: 15 Nov, 1861 Wattsford McAllister Private 21
McNish	Eliza			1831, Sept. 24	1 yr, 11 mos	Daughter of Jas & Maria. McNish	Timuo 21
McNish	J.	Madison		1858, Jan 19	14 yrs, 5 mos, 10 days	Son of Samuel & Maria McNish	1889 Cortland County Directory lists a "Samuel McNish" aged 30 of S. Cortland; also a Daniel McNish From 1850 census (under his father, Samuel): McNish, Samuel Listed on page 692, visitation 263, Town of Cortlandville: McNish, Samuel, age 36, M, Farmer, b. Cortland Co., NY Maria, age 34, F, b. Rensselaer Co., NY Lydia J., age 11, F, b. Cortland Co., NY James M., age 7, M, b. Cortland Co., NY Lucia O., age 3, F, b. Cortland Co., NY Martha V., age 6mo, F, b. Cortland Co., NY Minard, Benajah, age 78, M, Farmer, b. CT
McNish	John			1849, Dec. 30	90 yrs		
McNish	Martha			1861, Oct. 11	11 yrs, 10 mos	Daughter of S & M McNish	
McNish	Nancy			1853, July 10	75 yrs	Wife of John McNish	
McNish	Nathan	V.		1861, Oct. 11		Son of M. McNish	
Montgomery	Celestia	M.		1843, Feb 11	22 yrs	Daughter of Elias & Melissa	

Mynard	William	H. S. (?)	1842, Nov. 28	4 yrs, 4 mos	Son of Martin & Harriett Mynard	
Osborn	Lucy		1838, Nov. 24	24 yrs, 6 mos, 14 days	Wife of Ransom Osborn	
Patterson	Robert		1889, Sept. 11	50 yrs	Co. A. 109 th Regiment, NYSV	Confirmed by Chris Buck: "My reference was a book of veterans buried in Cortland current to Memorial Day, 1937. It was signed by Earle W. Wright, the American Legion member in charge of placing flags on veterans' graves."
Peters	Lois	M	Dec. 29, 1885	40	Wife of W.D. Peters	Also referred to as "Rose" (per Cutts' 1932 transcriptions on file at CCHS)
Pierce	George	Н	1845, Nov. 1	1 yr	Son of Nathan & Sarah Pierce	
Roberts	Rachel		1836, Nov. 28	63	"Erected by her affectionate brother Jonathan Rogers."	
Slauson	Mrs. Laura		1833, July 29	24 yrs, 8 mos, 12 days	•	
Stanbro	Eliza		1853, Sept. 16	5 mos, 8 days	Daughter of Thomas & Rebecca Stanbro	
Stanbro	Hannah	H.	1845, Sep 18	81 yrs	Wife of John Stanbro	
						"John STANBRO fought in the Revolutionary War and according to the Abstract of Graves of these men, he is buried at the South Cortland Cemetery in the town of Cortland. He died between 1841-1850. His wife Hannah WHITTLESEY died about the same time." From Smith's History of Virgil: "Military The following
						are the names of the Revolutionary soldiers who have lived in the town: Joseph Bailey, John GeeJohn StanbroOf these Jeremiah Chase, Simeon Leroy, George Totman, Joel Morten, John Gee, Elisha Brewer, Cornelius Lamont, John Stanbro, Enoch Smith, Thomas Kingsbury, and Stephen Kelly, were living in the town in 1840."
						John Stanbro was also listed in 1840 Census, Military Pensioners (under Virgil)
						From Jacquie Shattner (wife of a James Stanbro descendent, Fred Shattner):
						"John Stanbro who is a Jr. (1758), and his father, John Sr. (ca 1730) and his brother James (1760), all were Rev. War

							Vets. I don't know where the father was born, but the sons were born near Stonington, CT or Voluntown, RI which are across state lines from each other. My husband is a decendant of James. His Rev War file had very little info, however John Jr had a great deal of information on the family, including the family Bible. Because of this, I keep information on both brothers, and learn more about my James through his brothers. Did you happen to take a photo of Hannah Whittsley Stanbro's grave, which should be next to John's? She is the daughter of Isaac Whittsley. Perhaps his grave is in the area also. If you want more info, I'd be happy to send it. John had 12 children and I have tracked many of their descendents." Jacquie is avail at: eatatfreds@comcast.net
Vrooman	Dorothy		1784, Dec 1	1866, Sep 28	82	Widow of John G. Burgess	
Walsworth	Daniel	P.		1849, Sep 6	59 yrs, 2 mos, 19 days	Husband of Percy Walsworth	From Cortland Democrat: "13 Sep 1849 Died, In Cincinnatus, on the 5th inst., Mr. Daniel P. WALSWORTH, aged 58 years."
Walsworth	Percy			1837, July 28	39 yrs, 4 mos, 12 days	Wife of Daniel P. Walsworth	
Wilcox	Francis					Veteran of Bradley's Conn. Militia, Revolutionary War;	Also confirmed by Chris Buck: "My reference was a book of veterans buried in Cortland current to Memorial Day, 1937. It was signed by Earle W. Wright, the American Legion member in charge of placing flags on veterans' graves."
Williams	Isaac			1900, Jan. 11	70 yrs	Husband of Abbie Williams	
Williams	Abbie			1893, May 14	73 yrs	Wife of Isaac Williams	